Addingham Parish Council – Meeting 18/01/2023

<u>Matters Arising – report for information</u>

- Site visit to Mill Stream taking place on 13th January 2023 at 10am.
- Data Capture device has been in operation on Main Street. It records vehicle speeds. Data will be available via Cllr Whitaker in due course.
- British Gas Lite supply electricity to the Pavilion and the Hub buildings have not yet issued
 the November or December bills. The delay is due to backlogs of work caused by the energy
 support scheme for non-domestic supply. The January bill is also outstanding.
- Clerk has chased for a progress report on the EVC points at the Bolton Road car park. BMDC is waiting for Northern Power Grid to provide a date for final connection. The Energy and Environment Officer at Bradford does not know when this will be.
- Contractors have begun the walling works on Silsden Road at the "bottle tip".
- Precept demand has been sent to the billing authority
- The clerk is still waiting for a delivery date for the water butt and compost bin scheme.
- A payment of £16,111.49 (CIL funds) due from the Parsons Lane development has been received.
- The Winter Warmer (warm space initiative) at the Hub is still managing to open 7 mornings a week. Volunteers have been very generous with their time, especially during the Christmas and New Year period. 470 visitors have been to the Hub during November and December.
- Clerk has dealt with reports of fly tipping and unlawful fencing on BDMC land close to a footpath across land near Big Meadow Drive. Awaiting an update and enforcement action.
- Payphone close to the Hub has been vandalised. Clerk has reported this to BT and a repair has been arranged.
- Trees along Silsden Road that are overhanging the footpath and highway have been reported by the Clerk to Bradford Council.
- A blocked gulley on Stockinger Lane, close to No.10 has been cleared by Bradford Council.
- A boiler service has been arranged for the Hub and Library.

Ongoing Issues:

Water escaping from blocked drain/gully on Southfield Road and causing a hazard was reported in December 2021. Clerk chased for an update monthly. Escalated to Robbie Moore MP in October 2022. Ref CR419651-1004874032 & CR434295-1004953187. Update from BMDC rec'd on 21st October 2022: A gulley waggon will attend and clear the area in the near future. Cllr Smith and Clerk to make regular visits to check on progress.